






LEGAL DESCRIPTION 

LOT 1 IN PDA RESUBDIVISION BEING A PART OF THE SOUTHWEST QUARTER OF 
SECTION 20, TOWNSHIP 38 NORTH, RANGE 9 EAST OF THE THIRD PRINCIPAL MERIDIAN, 
RECORDED DECEMBER 18, 2002 AS DOCUMENT NUMBER R2002-351500, IN DUPAGE 
COUNTY, ILLINOIS. 



 
WATERLEAF WOMEN’S CENTER 

1,808 SF BUILDING ADDITION 
3055 E. NEW YORK STREET, AURORA, IL 

QUALIFYING STATEMENT 
 

 
Overall Description: 
 
The proposed addition to the existing 5,984 sf Waterleaf facility will add three new 
administrative offices, two new exam rooms, one new doctor’s office, and one new 
nurses office to the northwest corner of the existing building, whicj will include a small 
internal courtyard to help provide natural light in to the existing facility and the new office 
areas. 
 
How the development relates to the following standards: 
 
1. The Public health, safety, morals, comfort or general welfare.   
 
 This addition will help the existing women’s center operate more efficiently and 

provide their cliental more efficient services. 
 
2. The use and enjoyment of other property already established or permitted 

in the general area 
 
 This addition is being constructed on the northwest corner of the existing building 

in an area that was previously approved for future expansion. The addition is 
being constructed with materials that will match the existing building construction 
materials, and will appear to be an extension of the original facility to the general 
observer. 

 
3. Property values within the neighborhood 
 
 This addition to the existing facility will have no negative impact on the existing 

neighborhood as every step has been considered to blend it seamlessly with the 
existing facility, and it is located on the opposite side of the building from the 
nearby neighborhood. 

 
4.  The normal and orderly development and improvement of surrounding 

property for uses established or permitted within their respective zoning 
districts. 

 
 No zoning changes are required by the proposed addition, and it is being 

constructed within a portion of the property which was previously approved for 
future expansion. 

  



 
 
5. Utilities, access roads, drainage and/or other necessary facilities. 
 
 The addition to the existing facilities will have no adverse impact on the existing 

Utilities, access roads, drainage and/or other necessary facilities; as the facility 
was originally approved for future expansion, and the addition has been designed 
within the approved parameters. 

 
6. Ingress and egress as it relates to traffic congestion in the public streets. 
 
 No changes are needed or being proposed to the existing facility’s existing 

ingress and egress as it relates to traffic congestion in the public streets. 
 
7. The applicable regulations of the zoning district in which the subject 

property is proposed to be or is located. 
 
 The existing facility conforms to the local zoning regulations, and the changes 

proposed do not change that in any way. 
 
8. A bullet point list of any variances, modifications or exceptions that you 

are seeing from the city’s Codes and Ordinances.  
 
 No changes are being requested. 


